

राज्यपाल, पश्चिम बंगाल Governor of West Bengal রাজ্যপাল, পশ্চিমবঙ্গ

7.2.2020

Dear Professor Bidyut Chakrabarty,

It was indeed a very satisfying experience to attend the Magh Mela at Sriniketan on 6.2.2020. The skill of the artisans in the exhibition was remarkable and has left a deep impression on me.

Undoubtedly, India lives in villages and rural economy has a huge impact on national economy. Keeping this great vision in mind, legendary Gurudev Rabindranath Tagore had initiated this Magh Mela in 1922. I am sure steps will be initiated to mark the Centenary of Magh Mela in February 2022 and the process may be started in February 2021 itself so that during the entire year there may be series of functions for the welfare of farmers.

I once again thank you for having made excellent arrangements for Magh Mela on 6.2.2020.

With profound regards,

Yours sincerely,

Josep Dhankhar Jagdeep Dhankhar

Professor Bidyut Chakrabarty

Vice Chancellor

Visva Bharati University

PO: Santiniketan West Bengal 731235